HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:


October, 25th 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 







Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645 - Room 4 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 

John Mahan, Frank Crowley, 
David Nixon,








Vahan Khachadoorian, Jan Bowers and Lee Culver

RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe, Lee Ames

OTHERS PRESENT:




Terry Moran, Susan Hawley

GUESTS:

· Terry Moran, Senior Softball League –They are looking to reconfigure & upgrade Bassett Softball Field so they have more use of Potters Field. The Commission would like to have Terry, Eric & David Sadoski go to DPW to get their thoughts as well on an exact plan.

RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS

· Director’s Report 10/25/16
· Capital Outlay Presentation - I presented our 7 year plan projects to the Capital Outlay Committee on October 12 and the Committee was very favorable towards our FY18 request of paving Red River parking lot.  They plan to take another tour of the facility but remarked that it's probably time to get that project done. 
· Whitehouse Restroom - I presented the Mariners offer to build a restroom facility and gift it to the town to the Board of Selectmen on October 17.  They unanimously approved the plan.
· Drones on Beaches- On October 17, Board of Selectmen also unanimously approved the drone rule and regulation language.  
· Tennis Court Re-surfacing - Contracts have been signed and East Coast Sealcoating will begin work on the tennis court re-surfacing the week of October 19.
· Whitehouse Field Fencing - The RFP was completed and the bid opening for this project will be on October 27 at 2pm at Town Hall.  
· Brooks Pavilion Update - I will be presenting again to the historical committee on October 19 regarding the changes we made to the proposed pavilion to make it more “historically appropriate”.  I will update commission on result. Cedar Shingles, Corbels & XXX $3k.
· CPC Presentation - I have been scheduled to present our 3 CPC requests on October 27 at 6:40pm.  I will give brief overviews on Brooks Phase 4, Whitehouse Field Irrigation, and Veterans Field Fit Station projects.  
· Annual Report to the Board of Selectmen - We are scheduled to give the Recreation Commission annual report to the Selectmen on Monday October 24.  
· FY18 Budget - We will be receiving the Selectmen's’ budget message by November 1 so that we can start working on the budget to submit on its due date of December 1.  We will have to have a final vote on the budget during the November Commission Meeting. 
· Fall Programs - we are seeing exceptional numbers for our Fall Youth programs this year with just under 300 children participating in a wide variety of programs.  We are also seeing great turnout for our adult programs; especially pickle ball.  Every time slot has been filled for adult pickle ball.  
· Budget Report - A current budget report was given to Commission members  

· Monthly Maintenance Report - A current report was given to Commission members  
· Chairman’s Report, John Mahan - 
· John asked members their opinion on putting a basement under the proposed restrooms the Mariners want to build at WHF.
· At the annual meeting with the BOS last night they said they were happy about how events went this summer and about the beaches.
· Liaison Reports  
· Community Preservation Committee, David Nixon
·   Thursday night is the Recreation presentation with them for articles.
· Facilities Committee, Lee Culver
· DPW is removing the islands in parking lots for maintenance purposes. This project is in process.
· They are trying to get gym floor resurfaced. This will be the second time for resurfacing since the building was completed.
·  They are replacing drip irrigation system around building.
MISC CORRESPONDENCE

· Memo from BOS accepting the Beach Rules & Regulations update. 

· Letter from Susan Hawley, Doane Park Craft Fair Benefit for Chase Library fee waiver request.
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to approve a fee waiver for Aug 3 & June 17; the motion was seconded by Jan Bowers. Vote was unanimous. 6 in favor. 

· Thank you letter from Senior Softball.

· Letter via email from John Messenger requesting a fee reduction for Nauset Crew. The Commission discussed this topic before the following motion.
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to approve a fee reduction of $250 per season for the Cape Cod Rowing Association for 2016 beach use at Long Pond; the motion was seconded by Jan Bowers.

Motion withdrawn; The Commission would like to know how many Harwich children are enrolled in the program and what they charge the participants. They have requested John Messenger to attend the November meeting with this information.
OLD BUSINESS

· CPC application update - Eric gave Commission members an update on the current CPC applications. He will be meeting with CPC on 10/27/16 to give presentations on the 3 articles. 

· Capital 7 Year Plan Update - See Directors Report

NEW BUSINESS 

· FY18 Budget Discussion - Eric wants $1.00/hour raises for some of our seasonal staff including the Beach Supervisor, Assistant Beach Supervisor, Waterfront Director, Water Safety Instructors and our Lifeguards. This would add $18,000 to next year's seasonal budget. Commission members discussed the possibility of a 3 year plan for raises for these positions as opposed to doing it all at once. They also requested updated seasonal job descriptions from Eric for some of our seasonal positions.

· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday November 22nd, 2016 at 5:30 pm 

OPEN SESSION*

· Vahan Khachadoorian asked where the fence cap at Potter Field was.
· Frank asked for an update on the project of replacing the irrigation at Doane Park. Eric said Brian at DPW is getting us a price.

ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Culver at 7:15 pm; motion was seconded by Jan Bowers.                             Vote is unanimous. 6 in favor. 

Submitted by:

Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
